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Sponsor Statement

for

Committee Substitute for

House Bill 424 (AM)
House Bill 424 allows Alaskans to vote on a general obligation bond package for statewide education and educational research facilities.

The proposal totals $397,200,000 for major K-12 and University of Alaska educational facilities around the state and would provide additional funding for Alaska’s educational system.  The proposal also funds a vocational center in Southeast Alaska.

House Bill 424 is similar to legislation that passed in 2002 which authorized $236,805,441 in general obligation bond authority for statewide educational facilities.  That proposal was adopted by 59.6% of the voters at the November 2002 general election.  This was the first general obligation bond vote for education projects since 1978.  Since statehood, Alaskan voters have approved over ten general obligation bonding packages.

Using state general obligation bonds is the right step in addressing our educational infrastructure backlog by accelerating the completion of many statewide projects.  The bonds will be sold utilizing the “Build America Bond” financing mechanism that Congress passed in the stimulus package in 2009.  Under this mechanism, the federal government would cover up to 35% of the interest over the 20 year maturity of the bond.

If adopted, this proposal would be placed on the ballot at this November’s general election.
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